This material is intended for congregations/organizations not participating with The Episcopal Church Medical Trust.  You may wish to review the information with your benefits administrator or legal counsel prior to using.

Dear Employee:

Under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (ACA), we are required to provide you with a special notice that describes a healthcare coverage option that will be available to you and your family through the new Health Insurance Marketplace (Marketplace). The attached notice provides some basic information about the Marketplace and the health coverage we offer you.
You will need the information contained in this notice if you wish to apply for coverage through the Marketplace. You may apply for coverage through the Marketplace starting November 15, 2014, with coverage starting January 1, 2015.
If you are currently enrolled in a plan that meets “minimum essential coverage,” you won't need to change to a Marketplace plan in order to avoid the tax that uninsured people may have to pay for 2015. You may explore Marketplace coverage options, but there are several important things to consider.

If you want to buy health coverage through the Marketplace, you will lose all contributions we currently make toward the cost of your current healthcare coverage. In addition, any premium payments you may make to the Marketplace cannot be made on a pre-tax basis. 
Premiums for health coverage purchased through the Marketplace may be lowered for certain individuals through premium tax credits (PTCs) offered through the federal government. PTCs will be available to individuals and families without affordable employer-provided health coverage who have household incomes between 100% and 400% of the federal poverty level. Coverage is considered affordable if your share of the annual premium for the lowest cost self-only (single) coverage is no greater than 9.56% of your annual household income. Starting in 2014, individuals offered employer-sponsored coverage that is affordable and provides minimum value will not be eligible for a PTC.

If you decide to check out Marketplace plans, be aware that you may not qualify for lower costs on your monthly premiums, even if your income would qualify you otherwise. The Marketplace will make a determination whether you qualify based on whether the coverage we offer is “affordable.”

PTCs are available only through the Marketplace. You should also know:

· If you are married but do not file a joint tax return, you are not eligible for a PTC. 

· The Marketplace is responsible for estimating the amount of your PTC.  

· PTCs will be sent directly to your Marketplace insurer. The Marketplace insurer will bill you directly for the amount of any premium you may owe.

· The final amount of your PTC will be based on your actual household income.  

· If your actual household income exceeds the amount indicated on your Marketplace application (and therefore the amount of your PTC was overestimated), you must repay part or in some cases the entire PTC when filing your personal income taxes.

If the Marketplace determines that your coverage is affordable, you will not be eligible for premium tax credits or through the Marketplace, regardless of your household income.
We have attached some basic Frequently Asked Questions about the Model Notice with this letter. Please feel free to reach out to our group health benefits administrator with any questions you may have.

Faithfully yours,

<Employer Signature>
